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MEMORANDUM TO: Long-Term Care Home Licensees 

FROM: Jeff Butler 
Assistant Deputy Minister  
Long-Term Care Operations Division 

RE: Long-Term Care Home Accommodation Rate Changes effective 
July 1, 2023 

I am writing to inform you that effective July 1, 2023, an inflationary increase of 2.5 per cent 
(%) will be applied to the co-payment rates for basic and preferred accommodation in Long-
Term Care (LTC) Homes. This regulated annual increase comes after the Ministry 
suspended the annual co-payment rate increases in 2020 and 2021 and deferred the 
increase in 2022 by three months, in order to provide relief to residents and their families 
amidst the pandemic. To support LTC homes, the Ministry has been providing funding to 
reimburse lost co-payment revenue as a result of these suspensions and the deferral.  

The basic co-payment rate will increase from $63.73 (or $1,938.46 per month) to $65.32 per 
day (or $1,986.82 per month). This represents an increase of $1.59 per day. Residents who 
choose semi-private or private accommodation are charged an additional premium above the 
daily basic co-payment rate. The respective premiums for semi-private and private 
accommodation will also increase by 2.5% effective July 1, 2023. Please refer to the enclosed 
bulletin for the applicable preferred accommodation rates for your home. 

As outlined in Ontario Regulation 246/22, annual co-payment rate increases are based on 
the rate of inflation measured by the change in the prior year Canadian Consumer Price 
Index (CPI) and is capped at 2.5%. Given the change in the prior year CPI was 6.8%, an 
inflationary increase of 2.5% will be applied effective July 1, 2023.  

In addition, consistent with the evergreen regulations, the 2.5% increase to co-payment 
rates will also be applied to the dependant deduction amounts for LTC home residents who 
are eligible for a reduced co-payment rate. An eligible resident may receive a deduction in 
their annual net income of up to $1,536.93 per month for the first dependant, and a 
deduction of up to $662.65 per month for each additional dependant.  
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The 2022-23 Rate Reduction cycle, which began on July 1, 2022, ends on June 30, 2023. 
Residents are required to re-apply for a reduction in the basic co-payment rate for the 2023-
24 cycle, beginning on July 1, 2023. 

Please ensure that the enclosed bulletin is provided to all LTC home residents by June 1, 
2023 and that applicants are informed of the rates prior to their receipt of a bed offer. 
Should you have any questions, please contact the Ministry at Ltc.Info@ontario.ca.  

Thank you for your efforts and commitment to improving the quality of care provided to LTC 
residents. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Butler 
Assistant Deputy Minister 

Enclosures 

c: 

Martha Greenberg, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care (MLTC) 
Dr. Catherine Zahn, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Health (MOH) 
Erin Hannah, Assistant Deputy Minister, Long-Term Care Policy, MLTC  
Brian Pollard, Assistant Deputy Minister, Long-Term Care Capital Development, MLTC 
Susan Flanagan, Assistant Deputy Minister/CAO, Corporate Services, MLTC/MOH
Bill Hatanaka, Board Chair, Ontario Health 
Matthew Anderson, President and Chief Executive Officer, Ontario Health  
Elham Roushani, Chief Financial Officer, Ontario Health 
Lisa Levin, Chief Executive Officer, AdvantAge Ontario 
Donna Duncan, Chief Executive Officer, Ontario Long Term Care Association 
Abby Dwosh, Director, Funding and Programs Branch, MLTC 
Mike Moodie, Director, Long-Term Care Inspections Branch, MLTC 
Christine Loureiro, Director, Service System Planning and Operational Issues Branch, 
MLTC 
Jim Yuill, Director, Financial Management Branch, MLTC MOH  
Jeffrey Graham, Director, Fiscal Oversight & Performance Branch, MLTC MOH 
Lilly Whitham, A/Director, Hospitals Branch, MOH 
Renee Mahalanobis, A/Director, Ontario Health Oversight Branch, MOH 
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APPENDIX I 

CHANGES IN ACCOMODATION RATES 

The following table provides the new rates that will apply as of July 1, 2023.  

Type of Accommodation 
New Daily 

Rate 

New Monthly 

Rate  

Long-Stay Resident:   

Basic $65.32 $1,986.82 

Semi-Private    

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2015. $78.75 $2,395.32 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after  
September 1, 2014, but prior to July 1, 2015. 

$77.63 $2,361.25 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2013, 
but prior to September 1, 2014. 

$76.52 $2,327.49 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2012, 
but prior to July 1, 2013. 

$75.38 $2,292.81 

Residents occupying older beds, or residents admitted to 
newer beds prior to July 1, 2012.  

$74.28 $2,259.35 

Private    

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2015. $93.32 $2,838.49 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after  
September 1, 2014, but prior to July 1, 2015. 

$91.36 $2,778.87 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2013, 
but prior to September 1, 2014. 

$89.39 $2,718.95 

Residents admitted to newer beds on or after July 1, 2012, 
but prior to July 1, 2013. 

$87.43 $2,659.33 

Residents occupying older beds, or residents admitted to 
newer beds prior to July 1, 2012.   
 

$85.46 $2,599.41 

Short-Stay Resident (Respite Bed) $42.28 N/A 

 

NOTE: “Newer beds” – beds classified as “NEW” or “A” according to ministry design 
standards 

“Older beds” – beds classified as “B”, “C”, “Upgraded D” or “D” according to 
ministry design standards 


